To:

Occupational Therapy Licensees 

From:  
Donna Ashman, Executive Director

Maryland Board of Occupational Therapy Practice

55 Wade Avenue, Benjamin Rush Building

Baltimore, MD 21228

Date:

March 17, 2006 

Subject:   
O.T. NEWS RELEASE    

Audit Notification 

Audit notifications were mailed in September 2005.  If you failed to respond to the audit notification, please tell us why.  This information could help us improve the auditing process in the future.  You can reply to this email with your thoughts.

Renewal Notices

Renewal applications were mailed during the week of February 6, 2006.  If you did not receive your application, please contact the Board office to make sure we have your current address on file.  

Fees and Explanation

At its meeting on January 20, 2006, the Board voted in favor of adapting the following fees:


Failure to Notify of Address Change


$50


Returned Check




$35


Name Change





$  0

Per COMAR 10.46.01.02 G.  Address Change, “An applicant or licensee shall report a change of address, in writing, within 30 days of the change.”  The Board relies on current addresses to communicate with the licensees on several issues:  audit notices, renewal notices, and newsletter releases.  

Failure to comply with address change notification has a ripple effect.  If an address is incorrect, the Board cannot notify licensees regarding audit notices and renewal applications.  This then results in noncompliance and an expired license.  If a licensee continues to practice occupational therapy with an expired license, the employer then incurs penalties for fraudulent billing, resulting in insurance problem.  Most importantly, consumers are left unprotected by therapists practicing with an expired license.  

In order to continue practicing occupational therapy in Maryland, expired licensees are required to reinstate their license.  Reinstatements require a much higher fee than renewal fees.  In addition to reinstatement fees, the applicant must present their continuing education; NBCOT verification; and verification from any other states in which they are currently, or have been, licensed.  If reinstatements occur during the end of the renewal cycle, this can result in a loss of work for at least three weeks.  (Licenses expire on June 30, 2006, and the Board does not review reinstatements until the July 21st Board meeting.)  

With respect to returned checks, the Board sustains a bank fee for each returned check.  To balance this cost, the Board is forced to charge for any future returned checks.  

These fees will become effective upon approval of regulation adoption.
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